
 

 
PAPER 1 PART B 
QUESTION-ANSWER BOOK 
 
 

Write your name, class and Candidate Number in the space provided on this page. 
 

Read Text 2 and answer questions 21–47.     (41 marks) 

 

21. Which word in lines 1–11 means ‘completely covered’? 
 

 engulfed 
 

22. In lines 1–11, the writer thinks that the surfers are … 

 

 A. determined. 

B. reckless. 

C. relieved.  

D. thrilled. 

 

 

A 

 

 

B 

 

 

C 

 

 

D 
    

 

23. What does ‘the briny drink’ (line 13) refer to? 
 

 the sea/ sea water/ the bay 
 

24. When the writer’s friend Deirdre mentions ‘a rip’ (line 17), she is talking about … 

 

 A. a drink. 

B. a joke. 

C. a sea current. 

D. a tear in the writer’s swimsuit. 

 

 

A 

 

 

B 

 

 

C 

 

 

D 
    

 

25. What does ‘You’re telling me to drown calmly?’ (lines 19–20) suggest about the writer’s opinion of 

Deirdre’s advice?                  
                                                                                               

 He thinks her advice is insufficient / unrealistic. // He doesn’t think her advice is helpful. 
   
26. According to lines 17–32, what does the writer think of Australians’ attitude to dangerous situations? 

Give an example from the text to support your answer.    (2 marks)                                                                                        
  

 He thinks that Australians are too relaxed. (1) Deirdre isn’t concerned that he is worried,  
 

and is very confident that he would be easily rescued by the lifeguard / makes a wave the  
 

writer thinks is useless in death-at-sea situations (1) 
 

 

Answers written in the margins will not be marked. 



 

 

 

27. Based on the information in lines 33–40, which picture best represents the writer’s appearance? 

Blacken ONE circle only. 
 

  A B C D 
    

 A. 

 

B. C. 

 

D. 

 

28. What does the writer find out about the sea and the waves? 
 

 The water is shallow, but the current is strong/powerful. 
 

29. Find a word that means ‘cautious’ in lines 41-54. 
 

 vigilant  
 

30. How many times does the writer say he has been in the sea before? 
 

 twice 
 

31. What metaphor is used to describe the waves? 
 

 a roller coaster (of water) 
 

32. What does ‘It’ (line 60) refer to? 
 

 (using) the boogie board / how the boogie board works 
 

33. How well does the writer do in his first surfing attempt? 
 

 He fails badly. // He sinks like an anvil. 
  
34. Based on the information in lines 68–81, complete the summary by writing ONE word to fill in each 

blank. You should make sure that your answers are grammatically correct, paying attention to word form, 

plurals, etc.                                                               (5 marks) 

 

 
The writer’s inability to surf drew many reactions from his friends Deirdre and Glenn. In the end, it 

seemed as though they (a) pitied____________________  him. However, this wasn’t before they found his 

struggles first (b) amusing / funny____________________  and then (c) astonishing / surprising____________________ . Regardless of 

their reactions, the writer’s repeated (d) disappearances____________________ beneath the surface of the water 

caused him several bumps and bruises. They also caused him a lot of (e) confusion___________________  

because he kept resurfacing in different places. 

 
 

 

Answers written in the margins will not be marked.



 

 

 

35. In lines 82–93, find a word that means ‘to do in the same way’. 
 

 replicate 
 

36. Which phrase in lines 82–93 means ‘I do not know’? 
 

 it is a mystery to me 
 

37. Why might the writer think he is ‘doing rather well’ (line 88)? 
 

 because he has nothing to judge his performance against / compare his performance with 
 

 
 

38. The writer doesn’t understand how anyone can consider boogie boarding fun because … 

 

 A. it is difficult to go anywhere.  

B. of its dangerous nature. 

C. the experience doesn’t last for a long time. 

D. the experience feels the same every time. 

 

 

A 

 

 

B 

 

 

C 

 

 

D 
    

 

39. What is the writer’s initial reaction to the discovery of the bluebottle jellyfish or ‘bluey’? Why? 

 (2 marks) 
 

 He is appalled / surprised / shocked / afraid / worried (1) because his friends haven’t told  
 

him that there could be bluebottle jellyfish in the water / to discover additional danger (1) 
 

40. According to lines 104–111, what two pieces of information suggest that Australia has many dangers?                                                      

 (2 marks) 

                                                                                                               
 

a) The writer describes a volume of the book Things That Will Kill You Horridly in  
 

 Australia as fat. 
   
 b) The book is made up of at least 19 volumes.  
  

 
 

41. What is Deirdre’s most likely job? 
 

 a (magazine) reporter / journalist / writer 
  
42. According to the article in the Herald’s magazine, what could happen after being stung by a bluebottle? 

 

 One could be in severe pain for 20 minutes. // One could bear a scar from an allergic  
 

reaction on the torso for life. 
 

43. What do you think is Deirdre's view about the writer as a beach-goer? Give one reason to support this 

view. (2 marks) 
 

 The reporter / Deirdre thinks the writer is not a careful beach-goer (1) because he doesn’t  
 

read the warning sign on the beach / because he isn’t aware that a bluebottle jellyfish is  
 

floating towards him. (1) 
 

 

Answers written in the margins will not be marked. 



 

 

 

44. a) Instead of using the word ‘dangerous’, what ‘new vocabulary’ does Deirdre use to describe 

coming into contact with a bluebottle?       
 

 (might be a bit) uncomfortable 

   
 b) Why does she come up with this word/expression?                                                                       

 

] 
  Australians (like her) are so surrounded with danger that they have evolved new  
  

vocabulary to deal with it 
 

45. Give ONE piece of evidence in lines 130–143 to show that the writer doesn’t agree with Deirdre’s 

opinion on coming into contact with a bluebottle. 
 

 He thinks that the sting of a Portuguese man-of-war is agony. 
 

 
 

46. Which phrase/sentence tells you that the writer accepted Deirdre’s suggestion that they ‘get out of the 

water’ (line 148)? 
 

 ‘I didn’t have to be told twice.’ 
 

 
 

47. The editor is adding subheadings to the extract. Which subheading below best fits each section in Text 

3? Write the letter (A, B, C, D, E, F, G) of each section next to the correct subheading. One has been 

done as an example.                                  (6 marks) 

 

Subheadings Sections 

Testing the water C 

A quick retreat G 

Arriving at Freshwater Beach A 

Giving up E 

An embarrassing ride in the waves D 

A new twist in the scene F 

Interesting lifesaving advice B 
 
 

END OF PART B2 
 

Answers written in the margins will not be marked. 

END OF PAPER 



 

Text 4 
 
Q56 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words at 
Level 4. Students have to realise from the context that as people in the water are hit by the waves, 
they are surrounded or engulfed (line 10) by them. 
 
Q57 is an ABCD-type multiple-choice question testing the skill of identifying views and attitudes at 
Level 4. Students have to realise that the writer describes the people surfing in the sea as foolhardy 
souls (line 7), and then work out that the writer thinks it is reckless for someone to be in such a 
dangerous environment. 
 
Q58 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words and 
phrases at Level 3. Students have to realise from the context that the writer’s companion, Deirdre, is 
keen … to get into the briny drink (lines 12–13), and then work out that the briny drink refers to the 
sea. 
 
Q59 is an ABCD-type multiple-choice question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words and 
phrases at Level 3. Students have to work out from the context that a rip (line 17) means a sea 
current. The writer asks Deirdre for clarification when she advises him that If you’re [the writer] caught 
in a rip … the trick is not to panic (lines 17–18). In reply, she says Don’t try to swim against the current 
(lines 21–22). 
 
Q60 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying views and attitudes at Level 
5. Students have to work out that the writer’s response to Deirdre’s advice, You’re telling me to drown 
calmly? (lines 19–20), suggests that he thinks it as unrealistic and that he is sceptical about it, 
because normally nobody would stay calm while drowning. 
 
Q61 is an extended response question testing the skill of following the development of a point of view 
or argument at Level 5. According to Deirdre’s advice, the writer should just wave and wait for the 
lifeguard to help him in a death-at-sea situation (lines 21–27). Students can infer that Australians’ 
attitude to drowning is much too relaxed. 
 
Q62 is a pictures question testing the skill of understanding stated information at Level 3. Students 
have to realise that the writer has a sizeable stomach. He mentions that Glenn, the photographer, is 
excitedly taking close-up shots of my stomach (lines 38–39). This also rules out that the writer is the 
person taking photos. Therefore, option B best represents the writer’s appearance. 
 
Q63 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of understanding stated information at  
Level 3. Students have to realise that The bay [is] surprisingly shallow (lines 42–43) and that there [is] 
an extraordinarily powerful current (lines 45–46). 
 
Q64 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words at 
Level 5. Students have to realise that the sea current is strong enough to pull you off your feet (line 
46), so someone who is not careful, or vigilant, would be swept away. 
 
Q65 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of understanding stated information at 
Level 2. The writer mentions that he has been in the sea in Spain (line 50) and in Maine (line 51), so 
according to him, he has been in the sea twice before. 
 
Q66 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of understanding figurative language at 
Level 4. Students have to realise that the writer is comparing riding the waves to riding on a roller 
coaster, because both can be considered to be rough experiences that would take the participant up 
and down. 
 
Q67 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words at 
Level 2. 
 
Q68 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of understanding stated information at 
Level 3. Students have to realise that the writer [sinks] like an anvil (line 63) when he attempts to ride 
the waves with a boogie board. An anvil is a heavy iron block, which the writer compares himself to. 
 



 

Q69a–e are open cloze questions testing the skill of understanding stated information at Level 4. In 
Q69a, students must change the noun pity (line 71) to the verb pitied in the simple past to fit the 
grammatical structure of the summary. In Q69b, students must change the noun amusement (line 69) 
to the adjective amusing. In Q69c, students need to change the noun astonishment (line 70) to the 
adjective astonishing. In Q69d, students have to realise that a noun is required, and that vanished 
(line 71) is similar in meaning as disappearances. In Q69e, students must realise that the writer feels 
confused (line 75; an adjective) in this experience, and they must change it to the noun confusion to fit 
the grammatical structure of the summary. 
 
Q70 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words at 
Level 4. Students have to work out from the context that the writer is trying to do in the same way, or 
replicate (line 84), the same movements that Deirdre has shown him. 
 
Q71 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of identifying the meaning of words and 
phrases at Level 3. Students have to work out from the context that the writer does not enjoy his 
experience in the water, and states that it is a mystery to [him] how anyone could … expect to have 
fun (lines 89–91). 
 
Q72 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of understanding stated information at 
Level 3. Students have to realise that the writer thinks [he is] doing rather well because [he does not 
have] anything to judge [his performance] against (lines 87–88). 
 
Q73 is an ABCD-type multiple-choice question testing the skill of following the development of a point 
of view or argument at Level 3. To work out the answer, students have to realise that the writer 
describes the sea as a merciless environment (line 91), and does not understand why some people 
could have fun there (lines 89–91). 
 
Q74 is an extended response question testing the skill of understanding stated information at Level 3. 
Students have to realise that the writer states that [he is] appalled to discover that there [is] some 
additional danger [he hasn’t] been told about (lines 101–103). 
 
Q75a–b are single-blank short answer questions testing the skill of making inferences at Level 4. 
Firstly, students have to realise that the writer has read a volume of a book titled Things That Will Kill 
You Horridly in Australia. It is a fat book (line 106) which means it might mention many deadly things. 
Secondly, there were at least 19 volumes in this title. Students have to infer from this as a hint that 
Australia has many dangers. 
 
Q76 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of making inferences at Level 3. Students 
have to infer that Deirdre is most likely a reporter or writer for a magazine because she writes an 
article for the Herald’s weekend magazine (lines 116–117). 
 
Q77 is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of understanding stated information at 
Level 3. Students have to realise that a sting from a bluebottle could result in twenty minutes of agony 
(line 127) and could possibly leave an individual with an unsightly allergic reaction (line 128) on the 
torso for life. 
 
Q78 is an extended response question testing the skills of identifying views and attitudes at Level 5. 
Students have to work out that Deirdre does not consider the writer as a careful beach-goer, because 
He didn’t read the warning sign on the beach (lines 122–123) about the rip, and because he also did 
not know about the bluebottle being blown in his direction (lines 124–125). 
 
Q79a is a single-blank short answer question testing the skill of making inferences at Level 4. In line 
140, the writer mentions Iowans because Iowa is the American state he originates from. Note that 
people who live or originate from Iowa are known as Iowans. 
 
Q79b is an extended response question testing the skill of making inferences at Level 5. 
 
Q80 is an extended response question testing the skill of identifying views and attitudes at Level 5. 
Students have to work out that if Australians have new vocabulary to deal with danger (lines 141–143), 
they understand danger differently from the rest of the world. 
 



 

Q81 is an extended response question testing the skill of following the development of a point of view 
or argument at Level 4. Students have to realise that Deirdre’s advice that bluebottles [s]ometimes … 
come in waves (line 147) is a clear warning of imminent danger. 
 
Q82 is a matching (headings, summaries, pictures) question testing the skill of identifying the main 
theme or ideas of a paragraph at Level 4.  
 


